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INTENTIONAL INTERIM MINISTRY UPDATE 

 
41 So those who welcomed his message were baptized, and that day about three 

thousand persons were added.  42 They devoted themselves to the apostles' 

teaching and fellowship, to the breaking of bread and the prayers.  43 Awe came 

upon everyone, because many wonders and signs were being done by the apostles.  
44 All who believed were together and had all things in common;  45 they would sell 

their possessions and goods and distribute the proceeds to all, as any had need.  46 

Day by day, as they spent much time together in the temple, they broke bread at 

home and ate their food with glad and generous hearts,  47 praising God and having 

the goodwill of all the people. And day by day the Lord added to their number those 

who were being saved. ~ Acts 2:41-47   

 

March 14 of this year, I became your Interim Minister.  During these last few 
months I have thoroughly enjoyed getting to know you and being able to serve 

alongside you in various areas of ministry. I am impressed with your church leaders 

and your level of commitment to be the church, expressing your love for Jesus Christ.  

When I first arrived I was told you are a warm and caring congregation. How 

very true!  I have observed this in the way you have welcomed me and in the ways 

you embrace visitors. You care deeply for one another and lend support to those in 

need.  You obviously enjoy being with one another and laugh often.  Sharing such 

attributes of hospitality is vital to the health of any congregation.  

Since March you have received seven new members, one through adult 

baptism. Might there soon be others who will become members? As important as it 

is to receive new members, it is perhaps even more important to assimilate into the 

life of the congregation those recently received into membership. This is often done 

with personal invitations to church related activities, inviting them to go out for a cup 

of coffee or a meal, and encouraging them to join you in any number of ministry 

opportunities at the church. In doing so you are helping to build up future leaders. 

Mission is very important to you and you participate in several local, regional 

and global activities as you reach out to those in need. You are open to serving in a 

variety of ways and do so with love and compassion and commitment. 

 Children are valued and are a part of worship. This summer you enjoyed an 

exemplary Art and Music Camp and from that experience you now have your first 

ever YouTube posted on the Internet. Seeds of Worship helps prepare children to be 

engaged appropriately in worship. Christian spiritual formation is an emphasis for 

children of all ages ð from the womb to the tomb. So important is your faith 

development that beginning on September 16, you will move to Sunday School/

Christian Education for all ages at 9:30 and worship at 10:45. You hired a part time 

nursery attendant. 

Improving ways to increase communication within the church and beyond is 

taken seriously. You have a website that is kept up-to-date, bright new banners, and 

a professional looking newsletter. You are encouraged to LIKE US on FACEBOOK. 
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Articles are regularly published in the local newspapers and the Bowie PATCH.  A weekly news update is sent 

electronically and distributed to those without computer access. Flyers for special events are posted throughout 

the community and there have been positive responses to doing so. For example: two people from the community 

attended a Bible Study class offered on Monday afternoon and again in the evening; a family signed up for the 

Summer Camp; and people have come to visit because they were aware of UPB through various modes of 

communication. 

Financially you are solvent and presently you are meeting all your financial obligations with a little to spare. 

Fellowship opportunities engage people in a variety of activities. You reinstituted a talent show and all ages 

shared their gifts. You have a quality music program and worship is important to you. You take good care of your 

property and grounds. Members helped to rearrange the office and windows were inserted in the office doors. You 

celebrated your 35th anniversary and continue to be a light to those around you. For all this and much moreé.GOD 

BLESS YOU and a sincere thank you for all your support. 

As you may recall, one of the goals of interim ministry is to help you look at yourself in a mirror. What do you 

see? What do you like? What do you wish were different? What do you value? What is important to you and why? 
How does what you are doing fit into your mission statement? Or does it? 

Already the Board and Committee Chairs have participated in the Bullard Inventory that assesses through 

the eyes of 15 church leaders the level or readiness to face the challenges that lie ahead during times of transition. 

There were no real surprises as the results indicate your leadership is willing to take the necessary steps to move 

forward. This survey is offered by National Capital Presbytery. You will hear more specifics about the results in the 

weeks ahead. 

The Board has engaged in some discussions about church growth and what it might mean to intentionally 

grow. This is a conversation carried forward from your last time of pastoral transition. 

The demographics are being studied with the hopes of finding some better resources than what has thus 

far been made available. A history of financial giving will be completed in the near future. The Board is reviewing 

policies and ascertaining where additional ones might be considered. 

You underwent an in-depth study of spiritual formation and your involvement in attending the PowerPoint 

presentations to discuss how best to address the needs for worship and spiritual formation that were held during 

June were well attended. Your input is appreciated and helped in the prayerful discernment process to make the 

necessary changes to ensure opportunities for all to worship and learn are available. 

During the month of July hymns were projected on a screen to assess the value of increased technology as 

a way to worship. Your responses to a survey will soon be shared with you and will be part of the mission study. 

You work well together, play together, pray together, and even shed tears together. You love the LORD! 

So, where do we go from here? Soon you will hear information about completing a mission study. Your input 

into this study will help to further define who you are and hope to be as a congregation living into your mission 

statement: United in Christ ð Our Mission to serve. 

Once the mission study is completed then a Pastor Nominating Committee will be elected and the call 

process to identify your next installed pastor will begin. 

If you have any questions or would like to discuss any aspects of the church with me, please let me know. 

Meanwhile, 

YOU ARE INVITED 

to be a part of a group where Christ is the center of all we do. 

YOU ARE INVITED 

to come hear and learn about the powerful stories of Godõs love and faithfulness. 
YOU ARE INVITED 

to share these extraordinary adventures with your family and friends. 

 

Grace and peace and an abundance of blessings for the journey. 

 

   Pastor Jeri 
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